
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 9th June 

 Diary Dates 
PHONICS SCREENING FOR YEAR 1 
Monday 12th June 
Keyboard/piano lessons at Mill Lane 
 
Tuesday 13th June 
Music lessons at Holt Road 
 
Wednesday 14th June 
Drum lessons at Mill Lane 
 
Thursday 15th June: Sports Day: 
Holt Road – morning – 9.20 – 10.45am 
Mill Lane – afternoon – 1.15pm – 3pm 
Singing club: charity gig rehearsal and private 
gig - 6.30-8.30pm at Mill Lane 
 
Friday 16th June 
Parent Reading – 8.45am – 8.55am – Year R, 
1&2 
 
Saturday 17th June 
Singing Club Charity Gig – at Horsford Village 
Hall – 7-11pm – see flyer for more info. 

 
 
 House Points this week:      
1st: Holkham 
2nd: Sandringham 
3rd: Felbrigg 
4th: Blickling 
 
House Point totals so 
far this year: 
1st: Holkham - 103 
2nd: Sandringham - 90 
3rd: Blickling - 69 
4th: Felbrigg - 60 

 
Attendance Award 

Well done to Owl class who have had 98.52% 
attendance this week! 

 
Celebration Certificates 

James Hawkins, Harvey Brown, Wesley Jones 
Charlie George, Maxwell Harper, Daniel Pound, 

Elloise Hall, Lily Holmes, Isabelle Ellis, Poppi-Honey 
Wagstaff, Luke Owen, Shayla Fulcher, Dolly Oliver, 
Reece Buck, Thomas Matthewson, Sophie Browne, 

Dominik Matvejev, Hannah Lindsay, Bethany 
Scrivens, Kenna Buchanan, Joseph Stimpson, Mia 

Kirby, Holly Ellis, Kyle Knights and Edith Green. 
 

Merit Awards:  
Congratulations to Rose Greengrass and Zach Goff 

who achieved their merit awards this week. 

Just a note….. 
Staff Update 
We would like to say goodbye to Miss Keymer who left our Holt Road this week. We 
wish her all the best in her new job. We would like to welcome Miss Tucker to our Mill 
Lane site who will be teaching 34F for the rest of the term to offer consistency and 
continue to provide high quality teaching for the children.  
 
Sports Day – Thursday 15th June 
Don’t forget we have our annual sports day on Thursday 15th June. Holt Road’s will be 
from 9.20-10.45am and will see the Reception, Year 1 and 2 children taking part on the 
Holt Road field. Mill Lane’s will be from 1.15-3pm and will involve our Year 3-6 children 
competing against each other. All parents and carers are welcome to come and cheer 
on the children. Please remember to send in sun cream, caps and water bottles if the 
weather is looking nice. Please can our Holt Road children come to school in their PE 
kit with their school jumper/cardigan. 
 
Horsford Pre-School visit 
We welcomed Horsford Pre-School children to our Holt Road site today. They got the 
chance to come and have lunch with us in our hall. We look forward to seeing them 
again soon when they visit us later in the term. 

 
Formula Goblin kit car race event 
Congratulations and well done to Miss Blyth, Mr Patient, James, Jamal, Harry, Xander, 
Lewin and Alanna who have worked extremely hard over the last couple of months 
getting to grips with how to make up our new Greenpower Formula Goblin kit car. As 
part of the Nebula Partnership, Mrs Best-White applied for a grant to help us to 
purchase the cars and we were really excited when ours arrived in April. The children 
and teachers have been working tirelessly during their after school club on a 
Wednesday afternoons and even had to use every lunchtime in the days leading up to 
the race event to ensure the car was ready. On Wednesday 7th June, the Horsford 
Hurricane was taken over to the old RAF Coltishall site, now Scottow Enterprise Park, 
to take part in a race event with 19 other schools across the county, including those in 
our Nebula Partnership. It was a brilliant day and the children thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves. We will continue to run the club with different groups of children 
throughout the year, as we hope to be able to arrange race meets with our Nebula 
schools if there is not a local Greenpower race we can enter into. Due to the safety 
regulations we are only able to pick children from Years 5 and 6 to be part of the 
Goblin team. There will be no Formula Goblin after school club on Wednesday 14th 
June due to staff training but it will continue on Wednesday 21st June. Please follow 
this link for photos of the event: https://spacesuitcollections.com/view-collection/147 
and this link to see the event on Mustard TV: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?list=PL9VIpvFxEivBIm1ATlz5Ay8SP2bC1K2xv&v=mUBV7hus
SXg 
 
 
Singing club’s Charity Gig 
Miss Starling has been working hard with the singing club at Mill Lane over the last few 
weeks practising songs for their charity gig which will be held at Horsford Village Hall 
on Saturday 17th June (see attached flyer). The children have also had the chance to 
practise singing with Miss Starling’s band who will accompany them at the gig. It has 
been lovely to hear the children singing some of their songs during assemblies this 
week to help them get used to singing in front of a live audience. As well as performing 
at the charity gig they will also perform in our arena at our Summer Fair on Saturday 1st 
July (their performance slot will be 12.30pm) and at the Nebula Showcase on Tuesday 
27th June at 4pm (parents will receive invites in due course). By the end of this year 
they will be seasoned pros! Good luck to all involved at all of the events scheduled; we 
look forward to watching and supporting you. 
 
Our school facebook page 
We have a lot of events coming up over these last few weeks of the year so to help 
keep you informed we have started putting these as events on our facebook page. If 
you have not “liked” our page yet, please head over there and take a look. As well as 
keeping you informed of future events we also use it to add photos and videos of what 
the children have achieved and been involved in throughout the year. It’s lovely to see 
your comments and likes, so keep them coming! If you haven’t seen the link to the 
National Book Tokens competition on our page please follow this link to help our 
school be in with a chance of winning £5000 of books for our libraries:  
https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools#.WTpUrJIrLIV 
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After school clubs’ noticeboard 
All clubs run until 4pm at Holt Road and 

4.20pm at Mill Lane 

Day Holt Road Mill Lane 

Monday Mathletics - lunchtimes  

Tuesday Tennis – with Miss 
Mooney (starts 6th June) 
Musicals – with Mrs 
Andrews (starts 13th June) 

Recorders – (lunchtimes) with 
Miss Blyth 

Wednesday  Dance Club – with Cat 
NO Formula Goblin Club this 
week 

Thursday World Art – with Mrs 
Gulley (starts 13th June) 

Korfball Club with Miss 
Greenwood 
Singing Club with Miss Starling 

Friday   

PTA News 
Summer Fair 

Keep Saturday 1st July free as it is our annual summer 
fair. If you would like to have a stall at the event please 
contact Sue Smith via the email address below. We are 

asking for £15 a stall together with a small donation 
for the raffle. We will be having a performance ring 
and already have TKF karate and some gymnasts on 
the bill. If you have any other ideas for performers 

please contact Sue. There will also be pony rides and 
bouncy castles etc for the children to enjoy throughout 

the day. 
 

Donations 
We are still looking for donations of empty Pringles 
tins and coffee cans for our ping pong game at the 

Summer Fayre.  
 

School discos 
Thank you to the staff and parents who helped to run 

the discos last week. The children all had great fun and 
we raised some much needed funds for the school. 

 
Film Club 

Mill Lane – Wednesday 21st June 
The Lego Batman Movie 

Tickets available after half term 
 
If you are able to offer help to the PTA please contact 

our chair Sue Smith via email at 
horsfordprimarypta@gmail.com or the office at 

office@horsford.norfolk.sch.uk 
 

 

Church News 
 

Our new theme for Collective Worship this 
half term is Justice. Reverend Margaret 

visited us on Wednesday to introduce the 
value to the children through an assembly 
on both sites. We will be exploring Justice 
throughout the rest of the term during our 

Collective Worship. 
 

Open the Book 
In today's Open the Book collective worship 
the children heard and acted out the Bible 
story from Matthew Chapter 18 verses 1 to 
5. This is where Jesus heard some disciples 
arguing about who was the greatest among 
them. He showed them a child and said that 
people had to become like a child, trusting 

and humble. 
 

 
 

This teaches us that no one is more 
important than anyone else and that 
everyone should be valued by others. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Visit our School website at: 
 

http://www.horsfordprimaryschool.co.uk/ 
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